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NEWS FROM THE HALSWELL 
COMMUNITY PROJECT 

  

HALSWELL MARKET DATES 2019  

Sun 28 July Sun 22 September 

Sun 25 August Sun 27th October 

Get a stall – find out more at 
www.halswellcommunity.net.nz  

Phone Keri on 027 370 0344 

E: Communitymarket.halswell@gmail.com 

 

HALSWELL CONNECTIONS MEETING 

 
The Next Halswell Connections meeting will 
be on Tuesday 18th June at 12.30 pm at the 
Halswell Hub.  Our speaker will be Aroha 
Bishop who will share ideas about how the 
Electoral Commission areworking to engage 
more people to get them to vote. She is also 
keen to build connections and to work 
together to benefit communities. 
All welcome, light lunch provided. 

 

COFFEE MORNING @ HALSWELL HUB 

Every Tuesday, 10am - 12noon, Halswell 
Community Hub, 381 Halswell Road. A great 
place to connect and chat with others from 
the community, everyone is welcome at our 
coffee morning. Join us for free hot drinks, 
home baking and a warm welcome every 
Tuesday at the Hub. For more information, 
email halswellhub@gmail.com or phone 0204 
127 6083.  

 

 PLANTING DAYS COMING IN HALSWELL  

The winter months are a great time for 
planting and two CCC planting projects are 
happening around Halswell in June.   

On Saturday 16th June 10am-12pm. 
Planting at West Broken Run Reserve, 257 
Wigram Rd 

On Saturday 8th and Sat 22nd June 10am-
12pm.  Planting at Halswell Quarry, 
Kennedys Bush Rd.   

Bring a friend, some gloves and gumboots 
and lots of enthusiasm.  Find out about 
more planting days planned July to 
September all around the City Googling 
Christchurch Planting Days. 

 

 
 

 
The new water retention area on the corner 
of Sparks and Hendersons Roads.   

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

http://www.halswellcommunity.net.nz/
mailto:admin@lifechch.org.nz
mailto:admin@lifechch.org.nz
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NEWS 

CANTERBURY J CLASS YACHTING ACTIVITIES 

Look out for small, versatile, 
radio controlled yachts like 
these at Westlake Park over 
the winter months!   

J Class model yachts like 
these first appeared in the 
mid 1990s, when a group of 
enthusiasts decided it would 
be ideal for sailing on 
Canterbury lakes where 
weed was a major problem. 

The basic philosophy was to have an easily and cheaply 
built entry-point yacht that would sail well and could be 
transported fully rigged ready to go in most cars. The use 
of exotic materials is limited and there is strict control of 
the dimensions, which all help to keep the cost and 
complications down. 

The basic yacht can be bought as a hull and lead keel and 
then assembled as funds allow. This also allows the 
builder to choose whether to finish the craft with a 
traditional wooden deck or a modern fiberglass one, and 
to either buy or make many of the parts needed.  

All parts that go into making the finished boat are readily 
available through various sources within New Zealand. 

Our organisation is based and run in Christchurch but we 
have interest throughout NZ as well as overseas. Our 
main sailing lakes in Canterbury are Lake Victoria, and 
Lake Ferrymead but we also sail at other venues suitable 
for model yachting.  

The City Council have given us the OK to use the lake at 
Westlake Reserve and we are now working toward 
including a limited number of days of the year over winter 
in our program.  We are tentatively looking at three dates 
for this year, 23rd June, 21st July and 18th August.  

For those interested in watching, we suggest keep an eye 
on our website calendar. 

Our website is  https://canterbury-j-class.nz/ 

Secretary contact is    admin@canterbury-j-class.nz 

 

*****  

CHANGES TO SPEED LIMITS IN THE HALSWELL AREA 

There are changes to the speed limits on a number of 
roads in the Halswell area.  Roads affected are 

Marshs Road, Shands Road, Springs Road, John Patterson 
Drive, Halswell Junction Road, Hodgens Road, Fountains 
Road, Whincops Road, Downies Road, Quaifes Road, 
Sabys Road, Candys Road, Kennedys Bush 
Road,  Sutherlands Road, Cashmere Road, Hoon Hay 
Valley Road and Hendersons Road. 

Further info is available from  

Ross McFarlane, Halswell Hornby Riccarton Community 
Board of Christchurch City Council 

Ph.  03 322 5201 or  027 942 0027 

https://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-
submissions/haveyoursay/show/236 

 

*****  

REPORT FOR THE PARISH FROM THE COMMUNITY 
GARDEN 

It is now 5 years since the garden idea was conceived, and 
the then Vicar of St  Mary’s, Halswell, the  Rev Brian 
Haggitt and Vestry offered us the use of the land which 
was originally the Vicars Horse Paddock. 

At the initial meeting with people of the community, 
fourteen people attended and were keen to start such a 
venture but only a handful of those people have actually 
done any work. 

We have been fortunate in that we have received monies 
and garden related items from many people and local 
businesses to enable us to develop the garden to where it 
is now. 

Any surplus crops are shared with either the people of St 
Mary’s or they are put down at the Community Hub. 

We do have concerns, the seasonal flooding which 
inundates the ground, the amount of theft from the 
produce grown, and the lack of hands to help.     

IF YOU CAN SPARE JUST ONE HOUR A WEEK YOU TOO 
CAN SHARE IN THE PRODUCE GROWN. 

Ellen Loader   741 2229 

**** 

 
 Yvette Cundy describes her late father Colin Dean as 
‘kind to a fault”. 

Known for having “a sparkle in his eye, “ Mr Dean  lived a 
fulfilling life always putting his family first and spending as 
much time as possible outside. 

Four years ago, at the relatively young age of 65, Mr Dean 
died from bowel cancer, leaving behind his wife Marilyn, 
three children and eight grandchildren.  

https://canterbury-j-class.nz/
mailto:admin@canterbury-j-class.nz
https://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/236
https://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/236
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In honour of her father, Mrs Cundy, of Halswell, took part 
in the Saint Clair Vineyard Half Marathon in Blenheim, on 
Saturday 18 May to raise awareness and money for Bowel 
Cancer New Zealand. 

She also aimed to raise awareness of the importance of 
bowel screening. 

 

***** 

WHAT IS LOCAL GOVERNMENT? 

Chrys Horn 

Local body elections are coming up this year in October. 
Every three years, we get to vote in the people who 
oversee the Christchurch City Council and the local 
Community Board, Environment Canterbury and the 
District Health Board.   

Local Government is given its responsibilities in the Local 
Government Act 2002.  These are: 

 To enable democratic local decision-making and 
action by, and on behalf of, communities; and 

 To meet the current and future needs of 
communities for  
o good-quality local infrastructure, ie water supply, 

drainage, sewerage and roads,  
o local public services (things like libraries, 

community activities), and  
o to regulate things like subdivisions or housing 

development, building activities, businesses etc.  

Many of these activities are also directed by central 
government through legislation such as the Resource 
Management Act, the Reserves Act 

 

Council activities 

Regional councils, like Environment Canterbury, are 
primarily concerned with environmental resource 
management, flood control, air and water quality, pest 
control, and, in specific cases, public transport, regional 
parks and bulk water supply. 

 

Territorial authorities, like our City Council, are 
responsible for a wide range of local services including 
roads, water reticulation, sewerage and refuse collection, 
libraries, parks, recreation services, local regulations, 
community and economic development, and town 
planning.  

 

In Christchurch, we elect a council and a community 
board.  Community boards, as their name implies, have a 
more local focus whilst City Councillors keep an eye on 
issues across the whole city.  For most local issues, the 
place to start contacting the Council is through the 
community board.  Community boards allocate some 
funding and make decisions on some kinds of local 
facilities.  They also make recommendations to Council on 
decisions being taken by them. 

District Health Board 

These elections also allow us to vote for people to sit on 
our District Health Board which allocates health funding.   
Health Boards can also impact on you because they have 
some influence as to the priorities of health funding in 
Canterbury. 

 

You can have a say in how your community is run by 
voting in the local government elections.  Voting is by 
post.  Papers will be sent out to voters in late September 
or early October and have to be into the returning officer 
by 12th October.  To find out more visit the Local 
Government NZ website at www.lgnz.co.nz.  

 

 

Who will you be voting for?  

1) One person to represent you on the Christchurch City 
Council.  Christchurch is divided in to 14 wards and a 
City Councillor represents one ward.   

2) Two people to represent you on a community board.   

There are 6 community boards around the City.   Each 
is made up of either two or three wards.  Each ward 
has two community board members to represent 
them in addition to the Councillor for that ward. 

3) Two people to represent you on the Regional Council. 

The Canterbury Regional Council is to have a full 
democratic election for the first time in 9 years.  From 
2008 to 2016, Environment Canterbury has been run by a 
council appointed by the government.  In 2016 about half 
of the council was elected democratically.  In 2019 the 
Council will return to normal and be fully democratically 
elected. 

Canterbury has been divided into 7 wards – 4 in 
Christchurch City: Central, South, West and North East.  
And three other wards cover the rural areas to the north 
and south of the City.   

4) All of the District Health Board. 

 

Who can stand for election to Local Government? 

All New Zealand Citizens can stand for election to any 
council or community board.  Nominations close in July.  
Find out more at www.lgnz.co.nz 

 

How do you find out about local government 
candidates? 

Keep an eye out for information about them in local 
media, on Billboards. Many will put information into your 
letterbox.   

The local news media will run stories about candidates 
and their campaigns during the elections.   

Community newsletters and Facebook groups can also be 
a way to find out about candidates.  Here in Halswell we 
will invite candidates to put information up on our 

http://www.lgnz.co.nz/
http://www.lgnz.co.nz/
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community blog and we will link to those profiles on 
Facebook and through this newsletter. 

Many candidates have social media profiles and blogs or 
websites which can help you learn about them and their 
values.  Most will have billboards put up 

Residents associations and other community groups often 
run public meetings where candidates can present their 
views and answer questions from electors.  

Most candidates will provide a ‘candidate profile 
statement’ of 150 words to the electoral officer with their 
nomination, and this profile will be included in the 
information sent to voters.  This information might also be 
on the local council’s website. 

Another way to learn about people is to ask a few people 
who you know and trust what they know and who they 
will vote for and why.  This does not mean you should vote 
the same way they do but asking the question can help 
you think about your own views. 

Look out for candidates at local events and activities and 
ask them questions.   

 

 

WHAT IS ON 

HALSWELL GARDEN CLUB 

The Halswell Garden Club’s June meeting will be held on 
Tuesday June 11th in the Mohoao room at Te Hāpua/ the 
Halswell Centre beginning at 1.00pm.  

Our speaker this meeting will be Catherine O’Neill talking 
to us about Community Gardens.  

Phone Elizabeth Ph 322-7214 for further information. 

 

*****  

HALSWELL FRIENDSHIP CLUB  

(a club for active retirees) 

We meet on the first Thursday of the month at 1.30 pm in 
the Mohoao Room, Te Hāpua Halswell Centre, 341 
Halswell Road.  We have mini-speakers, main speakers, 
coffee mornings and outings. 

Our next meeting is on Thursday 6th June when Tim Dyer 
will give "A Snapshot of what life is like at Scott Base in 
Antarctica". 

Our outing for the month will be lunch at Oddfellows Cafe 
in Addington. 

Phone Robyn 322 8288 for further information. 

 

******* 

PROBUS CLUB OF SOUTH WEST CHRISTCHURCH  

The next meeting of the Probus Club of Christchurch 
South West will be held on Thursday, 13th June, 10am in 
the Hao Lounge, Te Hapua: Halswell Centre, 341 Halswell 
Road, and every 2nd Thursday each month thereafter.   

Guest speaker will be Stephanie Frewen, Actor and 
Author, Subject: "Behind the Scenes of a Good Story".   

Probus Clubs are for active retirees and we welcome new 
members.  For further information Phone Richard 322-
1979 or Julie 741-3966.   

 

OAKLANDS TOASTMASTERS CLUB 

Do you want to develop your public speaking skills, so you 
can speak confidently in front of an audience? Then come 
and join us! 
At Oaklands Toastmasters all members help each other 
gain confidence through improving their communication 
and leadership skills. We welcome guests, and guest 
speakers. We have a diverse team of members with a 
wide range of abilities, ages and backgrounds. 
We meet at 7:30pm every Monday evening at the 
Halswell Bowling Pavilion, 301 Halswell Road. Visitors are 
always welcome. 
Want to know more? Check out our website: 
http://www.oaklands.org.nz or email us on 
oaklands@toastmasters.org.nz   

 

*****  

 

 

We provide quality, Christian, out of school care for our 
local communities. We are currently offering 15% off for 
families who have a Community Services Card!  

www.sharp.org.nz 

 

***** 

HALSWELL COMMUNITY CRAFT GROUP   

ALL WELCOME  

Where:  Halswell Community HUB (corner Sparks and 
Halswell Rd) 

When: Every Wednesday morning (during School 
terms)   9.15am to 12 noon.   

Term 2 starts May 1st 2019    

 Entry $3.00 includes morning tea. 

http://www.oaklands.org.nz/?fbclid=IwAR3jXKZybajRT1A11sNY8jpcCr2dlNVxR5W8ChnguaYj3wpWhVVGQr501WU
mailto:oaklands@toastmasters.org.nz
http://www.sharp.org.nz/
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 Come join us to learn new crafts or just have a social 
outing. 

Knitting, Crocheting, Embroidery, Cross Stitch, Card 
making, Painting,  
Patch work, or anything else you are doing or wish to 
share with others.     

 For more information please contact Marion 322-8996 or 
Trudy 322-8178  

 

******* 

SAVE YOUR PHOTOS WORKSHOP 

Your physical photos sit in boxes and envelopes and your 
digital photos are scattered on multiple devices. Stop 
worrying about losing your precious photos and learn 
how to organise and preserve them for the future. We’re 
coming to Your Place… this is your opportunity to Save 
Your Photos. The workshop is a combination of teaching 
and hands-on time so that you can get a start on 
organising your collection. 

St Mary’s Church Hall, 329 Halswell Road, Halswell, 
Christchurch 

Friday, 5 July - 6.00-9.30pm (includes pizza tea) 

Saturday, 6 July - 9.00am - 4.00pm (includes lunch) 

Cost: $90. Bring a friend and pay $80 each. 

To Book: https://memoriesintime.co.nz/products/your-

place-save-your-photos-workshop 

 

 

On Friday 14th June, 7pm at Te Hapua Halswell, the King’s 
Blues Band and Halswell Community Choir present Winter 
Blues,  a  great evening’s entertainment with something 
for everyone.  

Tickets: $15 waged; $10 unwaged; gold coin for children - 
available on the door or in advance at 

halswellcommunitychoir@gmail.com. Bring your own 
drinks, snacks and dancing shoes! 

RICECUBE 

Ricecube is an international friendship group at South 
West Baptist Church, 6 Balcairn Street, Halswell. 

It meets every Friday night during school term time for 
food, fun, friendship and study (using Bible based English 
lessons). 

The evening includes dinner, games and activities and 
programmes for children from preschool age and above 
and all aged adults with different English levels. 

Everyone is welcome!  Cost is by donation. 

Fridays 6pm – 8.30pm 

Contact: JJ  ricecube@swbc.org.nz or 3384163 ext. 242  

 

HEALTH AND WELLBEING 

 
 

GET YOUR WIGS ON TOO FOR WIG WEDNESDAY! 

As many of you know, Phoenix PDP support many 
charities and non for profit organisations. 
On Wednesday the 19th of June we are going to wig up 
and have a morning tea to raise funds for this fabulous 
charity. 

On average 3 children a week are being diagnosed with 
having cancer. The charity is currently working with over 
1700 families, helping them through this journey. 
We thought it would be a great idea if we took part and 
also let you know so that you could register too and take 
part with your office or company and do something 
similar. 

The link to Wig Wednesday campaign is 
www.wigwednesday.org.nz   

 

https://memoriesintime.co.nz/products/your-place-save-your-photos-workshop
https://memoriesintime.co.nz/products/your-place-save-your-photos-workshop
mailto:halswellcommunitychoir@gmail.com
mailto:ricecube@swbc.org.nz
http://www.wigwednesday.org.nz/


6 

 

 

 

 

NOTICES 

FREE POWER SAVERS 

Chrys Horn 

People have managed to save quite a lot on their power 
bills simply by learning about their own power use and 
thinking about how to use less.  Here are a few ideas to 
get you started.  

1) Check the temperature of your hot water  

A survey of NZ homes found that about 1/3 of them had 
had dangerously hot water at the tap.  If it is, it can be a 
danger to children may risk being scalded and you will be 
using a lot of power to keep it that hot.  

Hot water at the tap should not exceed 50°centigrade 
when running at its hottest.  Don’t make it too much 
lower than this – it also needs to be hot enough to 
control bacteria in the water.  Most electric or gas water 
heaters have a thermostat fitted to control how hot the 
tank gets.  The thermostat at the tank should not exceed 

60°C, so that water from the hot taps flows at no more 
than 50°C.  

2.Only turn stuff on when you are using it  

Turn off the TV, or lights when there is no-one in the 
room. Put the computer to sleep if you are going to be 
away from it for a few minutes.  Turn it off if you are 
going to leave it for more than an hour. Turn these things 
off at the wall overnight or during the day if you are not 
home.  

3. Wash clothes in cold water 

You know this!  Use cold water detergent and just do it. 
Running the machine only with full loads also saves 
power.  

4. Dry clothes outside in the Sun 

As much as possible hang your clothes outside in the 
sunshine.   An added benefit even in the winter is that UV 
light in sunshine helps to kill bacteria on your 
clothes.  Better still, put a clothesline under a carport, 
pergola or other covered area for when it rains.  

It IS better to use a well vented dryer for a few minutes 
than to dry clothing on racks indoors when it’s 
raining.  Drying clothing indoors releases heaps of 
moisture into your house making it damp and cold.  

 5. Once dusk falls, close the curtains.  

Keep room heat in. Glass still loses heat, but more slowly 
when insulated from the room’s warm air by lined 
curtains under a pelmet or by close-fitting fabric blinds. 
Venetian blinds are not effective insulation as they allow 
too much air movement.  If your curtains are thin or non-
existent check out the curtain bank at Community Energy 
Action (phone 374 7222 or visit www.cea.co.nz 

 

****** 

 

AFRAID TO TURN ON THE HEATER ON BECAUSE YOU’RE 
HAVING TROUBLE PAYING YOUR POWER BILL? 

If you have told your power company that you are a 
vulnerable customer and have difficulty with paying your 
power bill, the company should follow certain procedures 
to help you – and only disconnect your power supply as a 
last resort. 
Your power company should contact you to discuss your 
options which may include:  

 discussing alternative pricing and payment plans  

 advising you of agencies which can help you with 
budgeting 

 referring you to Work and Income (with your 
consent) to determine whether you are eligible 
for financial assistance. 

Depending on your circumstances you may be eligible 
for assistance from Work and Income: 

 Advance on your benefit 

http://www.cea.co.nz/
https://new.cab.org.nz/article/KB00002073
https://new.cab.org.nz/article/KB00001442
https://new.cab.org.nz/article/KB00001846
http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/individuals/a-z-benefits/advance-payment-of-benefit.html
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 Special Needs Grant 

 Temporary Additional Support 

 Recoverable Assistance Payment 

 Disability Allowance 

 Accommodation Supplement 

 

***** 

SEEKING PLAYGROUP 
VOLUNTEERS! 

Multiples Canterbury is a 
voluntary non-profit 
organisation run by parents 
of multiples of all ages to 
advise, encourage and inform anyone who cares for 
twins, triplets or more.  Our vision is to ensure that our 
families feel supported and able to follow this ever-
changing journey with confidence. 

One of our services is the South 
Christchurch Multiples 
Playgroup, held every Thursday 
morning in the community room 
behind St Martin’s Church on 
Lincoln Road, as well as the 
Twins Plus playgroup on 
Tuesdays near Jellie Park. Both 
are MOE-certified and parent-
led, offering an opportunity for 
our kids to have fun while mums 
(and dads!) chat about the ups 
and downs of life. It’s been a 
great support for me at least, as 

the experience of having multiples has been very 
different to raising my singleton child; having had some 
practice helped, but standard antenatal and post-natal 
support isn’t really geared for the challenge of 2+ at once. 

Anyone who attends playgroup helps out as much as they 
are able, but we are inevitably outnumbered by children 
and while some days are better than others, many 
attendees struggle just to get out of the door or feel that 
they need to leave early when it all gets too much to 
handle. As such, we often struggle to get everything done 
within our allotted hours, so would love assistance with 
any task, from opening up to pushing a swing, settling a 
child to sharing wisdom over a cuppa – whatever you can 
offer would be greatly appreciated. 

If you are honest, fun, and non-judgemental, and feel this 
is something you’d like to do, please call me on 
021552877 or email 
southchch@multiplescanterbury.org.nz. We recently signed 
up to Addington Timebank 
(https://www.facebook.com/Addingtontimebank/) too, so 
time credits should be available too, as well as hugs from 
some very cute small people! 

http://www.multiplescanterbury.org.nz/ 

Sophie McInnes. 

 

A DRAFT STRATEGY FOR THE ARTS AND CREATIVITY IN 
OTAUTAHI  CHRISTCHURCH 2019 

Consultation is open for Toi Ōtautahi - A Draft Strategy 
for the Arts and Creativity in Ōtautahi Christchurch 2019 
– 2024.  

The aim of this strategy is to elevate the arts and 
creativity in Christchurch and Banks Peninsula by 
harnessing and building on the energy, passion, and 
innovative spirit of the community. The strategy 
recognises the impact of significant events in the city and 
the role the arts and creative sector can play in healing, 
connecting communities and finding innovative solutions 
to a range of issues.  

This strategy is focused on creating an environment 
where creative people want to live, work, and produce 
work. It will be a living document that will evolve as we 
test ideas and sharpen our focus over time.  

The strategy is not just about supporting artists - it is also 
about bringing wider benefits to the city - improving 
people’s wellbeing, sense of identity and connectivity, 
activating and bringing life to the city, attracting visitors 
and boosting the economy.  

You can go to this link for more information 
https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-
submissions/haveyoursay/show/239  

Drop in to talk to the team at the following sessions, for 
an informal chat about the strategy.  

Thursday 6 June, 5pm-6pm at Tūranga Central Library, Or 
look at the strategy at Council service centres and 
libraries. 

 

RECIPE 

BAKED MARROW WITH TOMATOES AND CORIANDER 

Mike Snowden 

1 young marrow – 700g 

4 or 5 chopped tomatoes  

1 clove garlic – crushed 

1 medium onion – 
chopped 

1 tsp coriander seeds – 
crushed 

1 tsp dried basil flakes 

Oil, salt and black pepper 

Heat oil in a large frying pan.  Add the onion and garlic 
and soften on gentle heat for 5 minutes. 

Stir in chopped tomatoes and cook for another 5 minutes. 

If the marrow is young it will not need peeling.  Cut it into 
4 cm chunks. Add coriander and basil to the tomatoes 
etc. Add salt and pepper, stir everything around. 

Put the lid on and place in the oven 170 degrees for 
approx. 1 hour until marrow is tender.  10 minutes before 
end of cooking time place pan on stove top and simmer 
with lid off to reduce the liquid. 

If you think it tastes nice when hot, try it when its cold!  

Don’t forget to use the oven glove when removing the 
frying pan from the oven and touching the lid!   

http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/individuals/a-z-benefits/special-needs-grant.html
http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/individuals/a-z-benefits/temporary-additional-support.html
http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/individuals/a-z-benefits/recoverable-assistance-payment-grant.html
http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/individuals/a-z-benefits/disability-allowance.html
http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/individuals/a-z-benefits/accommodation-supplement.html
mailto:southchch@multiplescanterbury.org.nz
https://www.facebook.com/Addingtontimebank/
http://www.multiplescanterbury.org.nz/
https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/239
https://ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/239
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In Brief 

FRIDAY AFTERNOON EUCHRE  

Friday afternoon EUCHRE at the 
Halswell Bowling Club 1.15pm till 
3.30pm every Friday.    

Entry Fee $3.00. Meat Raffle $2-00 
followed by a cuppa.   

Ring Noel Hopgood 3228636 for 
further info.    

 

*****  

SOUTH WEST ENGLISH CLASSES 

We offer English classes at a beginner 
level and above – all cultures and 
levels are welcome!  

Come along for an enjoyable morning 
with friendly, trained ESOL teachers, 
to learn and practise your English 
skills. 

Classes meet during school term time. 
The cost is $4.00 per class, which 
includes morning tea.  

HALSWELL ENGLISH 

Location: Te Hapua – Halswell Library 
(Hao Room) - 341 Halswell Road 

Time: Tuesdays 9.00am -11.00am 
*Please note the day change. 

Contact: Helen 322 8843 

WIGRAM ENGLISH  

Location: Cadet Forces Rooms - 43 
Corsair Drive, Wigram. *Please note 
location change. 

Time: Thursdays 9.00am – 11.00am  

Contact:  Sally 978 0548 

 

***** 

HALSWELL HALL – THE 
CORNERSTONE OF THE HALSWELL 
COMMUNITY FOR MORE THAN 100 
YEARS  

Your Community Hall Committee has 
had another busy month behind the 
scenes.  The final touches have been 
done on the interior paint and the Hall 
is looking fresh and tidy.  Our polished 
floorboards have had a treatment and 
buff and we have a sparkling new sign 
on the front of the Hall with some of 
our regular users advertising their 
groups.  Their contact details are on 

their signage and they are always 
happy to receive enquiries. 

We are impressed with the colourful 
layout our groups supplied and the 
quality finish from Ali at SignCom 
Graphic Design.  We are happy to 
recommend his work and you can 
contact him at 
sign.communication@yahoo.co.nz. 

We currently have spaces for 
more bookings, in particular our 
Meeting Room/Supper Room which 
adjoins our renovated kitchen. 

For any enquiries about availability or 
our facilities, please contact the 
Booking Office, Barry Scott on 322-
5411 or email us at 
halswellhallchch@gmail.com.  We look 
forward to your enquiry. 

 
Ruth Dyson, the MP for Port Hills, 
invites you to her regular drop in from 
2-3pm usually on the 2nd Friday of 
each month at Te Hapua Café (every 
month but January). 

 

TRY TAEKWON-DO 

Get fit! Have fun! Learn self defence! 

Adults and kids’ classes available.  
Free 2 week trial available now 

Te Hāpua Centre, 341 Halswell Road 

Email: contact@halswelltkd.co.nz 

Phone or text: 021 131 7809 

HALSWELL POTTERY GROUP  

Our Gallery at 9 Candys Road will 
move to winter opening hours for 

June, July and August. These hours are 
11 am - 4 pm, every week-end, on 
both Saturdays and Sundays.  

Always lovely work to choose from! 
And our knowledgeable Gallery team 
will happily answer your questions 
about the group. 

 

 

The Halswell Newsletter comes out 

around the beginning of each month. 

It is compiled by the Halswell 

Community Project from notices, and 

articles sent in by people around the 

community.  

Subscribe to this newsletter FREE 

to get it in your email box at 

www.halswellcommunity.net.nz or 

pick up copies Te Hāpua in the 

library beside the newspapers or 

from the Halswell Community Hub 

(cnr Sparks & Halswell Rds). 

Anyone can send in information/ 

articles about Halswell Stuff.  

Send them to 

Halswell.newsletter@gmail.com  

Business Advertising is available – 

Prices can be found on our website 

or email us. 

mailto:sign.communication@yahoo.co.nz
mailto:halswellhallchch@gmail.com
http://www.halswellcommunity.net.nz/
mailto:Halswell.newsletter@gmail.com

